
RYE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

Site Walk Minutes 

Wednesday, September 9, 2020 

 

Meeting was called to order by Chair McFarland at 12:30 pm.  

 

RCC members present at the site walk: Chair Suzanne McFarland; Members Susan Shepcaro, 

Mike Garvan, Jaci Grote and Heather Reed. 

 

12:30 pm: 112 Perkins Road, Tax Map 52 Lot 117, Owner: Melissa & Kevin Janvrin 

Present: Kevin & Melissa Janvrin. 

The Rye Conservation Commission (RCC) conducted a site walk at 112 Perkins Road to look at 

the completed project on the property to see if the ZBA conditions had been met. Kevin Janvrin 

showed the commission the plantings that had been established. There were blueberry bushes 

planted all along the lawn/wetland edge. A gravel drip edge has been installed on the wetland 

side of the house. The silt sock has been left in place which will keep some of the invasives in 

the wetland from encroaching onto the lawn. Sod was used to establish the lawn to minimize 

erosion. The Janvrins will use slow release lime and have not added fertilizer to their lawn. 

 

Kevin Janvrin asked if they could remove branches from a tree in the wetland that are 

overhanging their lawn. The RCC told him that was permitted by the ordinances. 

 

The project followed the recommendations of the RCC and the requirements of the ZBA. The 

RCC recommended that a Certificate of Occupancy be issued. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 pm by Chair McFarland. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Francis P. (Mike) Garvan II, Clerk 


